
 

 

October 14, 2021                                                           

 

Guelph City Hall 

1 Carden Street 

Guelph, Ontario 

N1H 3A1 

 

Attention: Mayor Cam Guthrie and Members of Council 

 

  As 25 years plus residents of Area one, we wish to state our support of the 
Proposed Strategic Growth and Low and Medium Density residential designations for 
area one (based on the map of Rolling Hills showing area one and two.) 

 
 

 We have seen so many changes to our area, such as the development of Clair Rd 
into a major 4 lane Truck route, the development of all lands on the North side of Clair 
including 4 story residential and commercial buildings. Our home was once in a 
country estate subdivision that included quiet, low traffic rural life.  This is no longer 
the case. We think the breaking up of Rolling Hills into two distinct areas with two 



distinct entrance methods is a perfect solution for both areas. The area two residents 
have not had to contend with the development and the changes forced upon area 
one residents.  The entrance off Victoria Rd into Area 2 will allow Area 2 to retain its 
distinct estate subdivision standing. It seems the perfect solution. Again, we are in 
complete support of this proposal. We urge all parties to support this proposal. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Clay and Jacquie Seabrook 

Kilkenny Place, 

Guelph ON 

 


